
Kunimoto Alberta News!
GRADE 10 DEPARTURE - JAN 25TH
RED DEER, ALBERTA

Our grade 10 girls left Japan to study for
half a year in Red Deer, Alberta. 

GRADE 12 GRADUATION　卒業式

The grade 12 graduation ceremony
was on Sunday, March 2nd. It was
a special moment to congratulate
the girls for their three years of
hard work at Kunimoto High
School. We wish them all the best
in the next big step of their lives.

BALL TOURNAMENT 球技大会
Futsal, Dodgeball, and Volleyball!

Upcoming Dates

March 23rd ~ April 6th
Spring Vacation

April 9th
Entrance Ceremony for new Gr. 7
and 10 students

April 10th 
Evacuation Drill

April 14th - 26th 
Gr. 10 Parent Teacher Interviews

April 16th 
Student Health Checkups 

May 8th / 8th - 9th 
Gr. 10 Field Trip (May 8th - 9th)
Gr. 7-9, 11-12 Field Trip (May 8th)

May 20th-23rd
Midterms

June 6th-7th
Gr. 7-8 British Hills Field Trip
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MEETING ISABELLE ARSENAULT ,  
an award-winning Canadian

il lustrator.



Classes This Semester!
JUNIOR HIGH - SOCIAL STUDIES BASIC
Students engaged in a fur trade simulation in their
social studies class.

JUNIOR HIGH - SCIENCE ADVANCED
Fun with Biology! Students investigated a variety of
science labs to observe diffusion and osmosis and
looked at a variety of cells under a microscope.

SENIOR HIGH - SOCIAL 20-2
Students participated in a simulation on their iPads of
the Paris Peace Conference post World War 1. 

SENIOR HIGH - PHYSICS 20
Students taught their classmates how to solve projectile
motion problems using the kinematic equations.

2025 SPRING ISSUE 

JUNIOR HIGH - MATH 

CHEMISTRY 20
Students participating in

Chemistry lab of the
thermal decomposition of

sodium hydrogen
carbonate. 

Student work from our projects with Pythagorean
Theorem and tessellations.



What We’ve Been up to This Semester!

Our grade 10 girls have left to study for 5 months in Red
Deer, Alberta. The students are all attending different
schools: Lindsay Thurber, Notre Dame, and Hunting Hills
High school. We wish them the best of luck in their time
abroad. See you in September!

The grade 11 girls studying in Lethbridge, Alberta have
finished their one year study abroad and have returned back
to KAIS and Kunimoto. We are so happy to have them back
at our school.

Lethbridge Girls Return Back to Japan

GOODBYE PARTY FOR GRADE 12s
The students from each grade prepared a performance,
dance, or video to show their thanks and appreciation
to the graduating grade 12 class. Even the teachers
surprised the students with a singing performance.
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STUDY ABROAD - RED DEER

JUNIOR HIGH - KYOYO PROGRAM
The junior high school girls participated in various
hands on activities and experiential classes where they
learned how to make replica houses, the most adorable
miniatures, and the art of flower arrangement. 

SCHOOL EVENTS/ACTIVITIES

GOODBYE PARTY FOR GRADE 9s
The grade 7 and 8 students prepared a memorable
goodbye party for the grade 9s. The students played lot
of fun team games such as a song quiz, and reactions
games. The students handmade presents for the
graduating girls to show their thanks and appreciation.



PICTIONARY  

KAIS
~ EVERY WEDNESDAY DURING 7TH PERIOD ~

A WEEKLY EVENT HELD FOR STUDENTS TO INTERACT AND EXPERIENCE FUN TEAMBUILDING ACTIVITIES
THAT CANADIAN STUDENTS DO.

HOURSHOURSHOURS

PRESENTATIONS!PRESENTATIONS!
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KAIS hours one week, students engaged in a creative
drawing race where they had to draw their secret word and
have the team guess it. Students had to draw being blind or
with their weak hand for some of the challenge rounds.

STUDY ABROAD

TRIP TO THE CANADIAN
EMBASSY
Four of our students visited
the Canadian embassy to
receive a presentation on the
upcoming SDG Expo event
held in Osaka this year.
Students also had the chance
to get some information about
various universities and
colleges in Canada. 

Our grade 11 girls who returned from their one year study
abroad program in Lethbridge, Alberta gave a
presentation to all KAIS students about their time
studying abroad. They shared Canadian culture, school
life, and most memorable experiences


